Year 5/6 Spring 1 Term Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
             Happy New Year!
I hope that you all had an amazing Christmas and got to celebrate with family and friends. We are straight back into the swings of learning and it is so nice to see the children back and eager to learn. 
Curriculum
In English we will be focusing our attention on writing a myth narrative and an information text. To help us with these genres we will be using a book called ‘Arthur and the Golden Rope’ by Joe Todd-Stanton. For our class novel this half term we will be reading the ‘Nowhere Emporium’ by Ross Mackenzie this is a story about curiosity, intrigued and mystery.
In Science our topic is ‘Materials and their Properties’ We will be looking at comparing and contrasting different types of materials. We will be looking at how we can categorise these materials i.e. are they synthetic or natural and we will be experimenting with these materials to see if they are magnetic, flexible and permeable.
 As part of our learning in context we will be looking at History this half term. We are looking at the ‘Vicious Vikings’, we will be discovering what life was like before the first Viking invasion, the power struggle for Britain between the Anglo-Saxons and the Vikings and what aspects of Viking life do we still have in Britain today.
Reading
Your child will need their reading diary in school every day. Please ensure that you record any reading that they do at home in their book. In school we shall ensure that they read for 20 minutes each day and we are also asking for parents to do the same. Reading is key to children’s progress across the curriculum so anything you can do to help will have a great impact. These reading diaries will be used as a communication book between me and you; these books will be checked daily to see if an adult has signed to confirm that your child has read. 
P.E 

This term we will have P.E on a Tuesday and Thursday we will endeavour to go outside on the playground or preferably the field to do P.E as much as possible so please make sure that your child has suitable kit on these days. Sometimes PE days do have to change due weather or other commitments so it is important that PE kits are in on a Monday and remain in school all week when they will then be sent home on a Friday. Children may not wear any jewellery for P.E and if they have long hair please make sure it is tied back. At the end of each PE unit we will be choosing children to represent their house team in an inter house competition. This is a great opportunity for your child to join in competitive sport while we are unable to go to competitions outside of school. When we are selecting children, we are looking for key values such as, sportspersonship, teamwork, effort and great listening skills.

Times tables

It is still incredibly important that child is continuing to practise their times tables. They should be able to recall all multiplication and division facts at speed. They have a times table test every Friday to try and increase their previous weeks score. 

Wellies

Please can you make sure that your child has wellies in school every day, as the weather is extremely wet. We will be trying to stay on the playground however there will be times when this is not possible and we will need to go onto the field this may be part of a lesson or as a playtime. 
If you have any concerns or questions at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily, use the class4@bridgemerece.cheshire.sch.uk email or ring the office to arrange a phone call conversation.  

Kind Regards 
Miss Slater

